

100 Holliday Street, Room 250 Baltimore, Maryland 21202

April 4, 2025

The Honorable Marc Korman Chairman, Environment & Transportation Committee 251 Taylor House Office Building Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Dear Chair Korman and Members of the Committee:

I am writing to you today in reference to Senate Bill (SB) 600 - Baltimore City - Stop Sign Monitoring Systems - Authorization of Pilot Program. My administration supports the intent of the authorization to install stop sign monitoring systems throughout the City of Baltimore to enhance pedestrian and motorist safety. The Senate amended the legislation to restrict the program to the 45th district and it is my understanding that the bill is having additional amendments considered to expand this program to include the 46th district as well. As we seek to amplify traffic safety measures throughout the City, I have directed my Administration and the Baltimore City Department of Transportation to limit the number of cameras installed in the 46th district to four (4) total cameras within the district to ensure that the program is implemented in a manner that is consistent with the desire of community members within the district.

If you have any questions, please contact my Director of Government Relations, Nina Themelis, at either nina.themelis@baltimorecity.gov or 443-401-7004.

In partnership,

Brandon M. Scott

Mayor

City of Baltimore